
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT ON PROPOSED LIQUOR LICENCE AMENDMENT 

March 12th, 2015 
 
Dear Resident(s) and Business Owner(s): 
 
Scamp Catering Inc. (DBA the Shaker Mill Restaurant) located at 72 Cowichan Lake Road, Lake Cowichan, British 
Columbia has made an application to the Liquor Control and Licensing Branch (LCLB) for a “Patron Participation 
Entertainment Endorsement”, which if approved, will amend their existing Food Primary Liquor Licence. 
 
This change would allow for live music (both inside the restaurant and outside on the patio) and for the restaurant to 
be used for private events such as birthday and wedding celebrations, subject to the LCLB’s conditions that such 
entertainment would end by 12:00am and would conform to the types of entertainment, sound systems, etc 
permitted and regulated by LCLB rules.  The Shaker Mill Restaurant has not applied to change either their permitted 
person capacity or their permitted hours of liquor service. 
 
CAPACITY:  117 persons inside the restaurant and 12 persons on the patio. 
HOURS OF LIQUOR SERVICE:  11:00am to 1:00am Monday through Saturday and 11:00am to midnight on Sundays.  
 
As part of the application process there is an opportunity for the Town of Lake Cowichan to gather the views of 
residents and businesses who may be affected by the proposed amendment.  After gathering those views, the LCLB 
gives local government (the Town of Lake Cowichan) the opportunity to provide comment on the proposed 
amendment. 
 
Consequently, if you would like to provide any comments on this matter to the Town of Lake Cowichan prior to the 
Town of Lake Cowichan Council providing a resolution to the LCLB regarding the Shaker Mill Restaurant’s application, 
please provide your comments to Joseph A. Fernandez, Chief Administrative Officer, in writing or verbally, no later 
than 4:30pm on Monday, March 23rd, 2015. 

 
Please be sure to provide your name, address and contact information with your comments.  I can be reached as 
follows during regular work hours: 

 By emailing jfernandez@lakecowichan.ca; or 
 By calling 250.749.6681 between 8:30am and 4:30pm Monday to Friday; or 
 By visiting the Town of Lake Cowichan Municipal office at 39 South Shore Road in Lake Cowichan. 

 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss this matter further, please contact me during regular office hours. 
 
Thank You, 
 
 
Joseph A. Fernandez 
Chief Administrative Officer 

 


